LAWTON FIRE DEPARTMENT
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
October 04, 2018 REGULAR MEETING
Chairman Mayne called the Regular Meeting of the Lawton Fire Department Board of Commissioners to order at 7:00 p.m. Members present: Commissioners Packer, Cutting, Hackenberg, Lawson, and MFR Chief Baden. Absent: Commissioner Bitley. Also Present: Thomas Osborne.

Motion made by Hackenberg, seconded by Packer to approve the minutes of the September 2018 meeting.  Motion unanimously carried by voice vote.


No citizen’s comments or items of correspondence were reported.


Thomas Osborne, in place of Chief Ramsey, presented the September reports of fire calls and Chief Baden presented the MFR reports as submitted from the Van Buren County dispatch.
Hackenberg moved and Lawson seconded to approve the correction of September’s disbursements totaling $11,927.42. On roll call vote, motion unanimously carried.
Quote for the purchase of six (6) sets of black pagers from C-Com of Kalamazoo, Inc., estimated at $2,370.00 with a one-time fee of $125.00 was so moved for approval by Hackenberg and seconded by Packer. Motion unanimously carried by roll call vote.

Waterway of Michigan, LLC for the annual hose and ladder testing per NFPA, invoice totally $1,836.25 was so moved by Lawson and seconded by Hackenberg. Motion unanimously carried by roll call vote. 

Packer moved and Lawson seconded to approve disbursements totaling $6,419.79. On roll call vote, motion unanimously carried.


There being no further business to come before the Board, Packer supported a motion by Hackenberg to adjourn. Motion unanimously carried by voice vote. Meeting adjourned 7:11 p.m.
_____________________

Bruce T. Cutting, Secretary
